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Shabbona Pathway Committee Minutes 
 
10/09/21 Meeting 
The Regular Meeting of the Shabbona Pathway Committee was called to order on Saturday,  
October 9, 2021 at 8:01 A.M. at the Chief Shabbona Forest Preserve in Shabbona IL.  The 
following committee members/advisors were present: 
Title Name Present Not 

Present 
 Title Name Present Not 

Present  
 

Village 
 

Mark 
Cinnamon    Marketing Dan 

Nolan    

Forest 
Preserve 

Josh Clark    Planning Curt 
Herrmann    

School 
District 

Josh 
Merchant    Residents Jen 

Morrison    

Township Jim Johnson    Finance Wendy 
Schnorr    

Fire 
Dept. 

Frank 
Ottengheime         

Others Present:   
Allison Kidd Probst 
 
Additions to the Agenda:   None 
 
Citizen’s Addressing the Board:  None 
 
Approval of Minutes from September 11, 2021 Meeting:    Jen Morrison motioned to approve 
the minutes,  Mark Cinnamon seconded. All in favor voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Johnson provided reported the balance has only increased by $0.99.  
Wendy Schnorr made a motion to approve treasurer’s report.  Curt Herrmann seconded.  All in 
favor voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Bills:   None at this time.    

Grant Report:  Jim Johnson reported that he attempted to speak with Chuck Hart regarding the 
land he recently purchased near the high school.  He has sent a letter to him in attempt to convey 
the topics that need to be discussed.  Discussed what other options could be if unable to obtain 
the land. Jim is working on sending three items for Tom Demmer to look at for assistance.  One 
item is regarding property tax legislation on the pathway.  The other item is to see if he would be 
willing to discuss with IDOT to see if one of the recipients of the grant dropped out would some 
of the recipients be able to get 50% match. This would help the pathway and the village on their 
grants.   

NICE Walk:  The NICE walk was held September 18th.  It was a nice day and attendance was 
between 20-30 people.  Jen took pictures which will be posted.  The gentleman from Ride 
Illinois was not able to attend and Wendy was able to fill in.  There were three children that 
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attended.    She recommended next time having a pre-registration.  Felt next year need to start 
advertising earlier.  

Next pathway meeting is November 13, 2021 place to be determined.     

Adjournment:   Wendy Schnorr motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:46 am, Mark Cinnamon 
seconded.  All in favor voted aye.  Motion carried. 

  
 Meeting Minutes of the Ad Hoc Committee submitted by Allison Kidd Probst 

 
/s/________________________________ , September 11, 2021  


